FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 12th STREET SW
WASHINGTON DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER: Joe Szczesny

OBLP, AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700

TECHNICAL PROCESSING GROUP FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410

APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 MAIL STOP: 1800B2-JBS

HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/mmb/audio INTERNET ADDRESS: jszczesn@fcc.gov
NOV 4 2009

J. Dominic Monahan, Esq.
Luvaas Cobb
Post Office Box 10747
Eugene, OR 97440-2747
Inre: 1TV.COM, Inc. (1TV)
KBSZ(AM), Apache Junction, AZ
Facility ID No. 11217
File No. BMP-20090731AFG
Dear Mr. Monahan:

This letter is in reference to the above-captioned minor change application filed by 1TV
to modify the construction permit (File No. BP-20071107ACH) to change the transmitter site,
tower height, and daytime power.

A preliminary review of the application reveals that the environmental statement is not
acceptable. As a result, we recommend that ITV review the checklist prepared by the Wireless
Telecommunications Bureau (see web page http://wireless.fcc.gov/siting/EA_checklist.pdf) to
support all environmental statement conclusions. In addition, the daytime electrical height of 31.2°
was different than the nighttime electrical height of 39.2 °, therefore this error must be corrected
based upon the exhibits provided in the application.

Further action on the subject application will be withheld for a period of thirty days from
the date of this letter to provide an opportunity to amend the application. Failure to amend or
respond will result in the dismissal of the Application BP-20070720ACR pursuant to Section
73.3568 of the Commission’s rules.

Sincerely,

>rio

' Son Nguyen
Supervisory Engineer
Audio Division
Media Bureau

ee; Timothy C. Cutforth, Vir James Engineers
John Low, President, 1'TV.COM, Inc.



